Queensland Road RA Meeting Minutes

Queensland Road Residents Association Meeting
Minutes 11 October 2016

Attendees
Karshan Moodley (Chair)
Alex Fisher (Vice Chair)
Anna Morkowska (Treasurer)
Lizzie Ramsey (Secretary)
Natalie Tuckwell
Michael Soteriou
Fiona Green
Laura Roughan
Vivian Buffard
David Gritzman

Newlon

1. Relationship with Newlon - Newlon Resident’s Forum

We have had some great feedback from residents on the work to date and they have thanked the RA for their hard work.

There have, however been reports that Newlon is finding the RA difficult to work with.  This was bought to the attention of some residents at the latest Staff Forum who have reported this to the RA: 

“Newlon brought up that they were struggling with one of the RA’s they gave the following details –

“It was mentioned that staff feel the RA has been a bit over the top in emails to Newlon Staff and some staff were upset with the tone of communication.  Also that info requests had been too much to practically handle…”

Members of the RA were concerned with this, and there was generally a consensus that they would like to have a constructive relationship with Newlon.  It was also agreed by all that often it can be difficult to communicate by email only.  

The following plan of action to ameliorate the relationship was suggested as detailed below:

· Inviting a representative from Newlon to meetings on a quarterly basis so they can better understand the priorities of the RA, provide guidance, and so that messages aren’t lost in translation via email
LR to request whether this is possible – happy to provide meeting agenda’s to attendees prior to each suggested quarterly meeting

· Selecting a number of incentives which as a RA we can consult with Newlon on to improve our buildings  
The RA hopes that this is already in action.  Viv Buffard is leading on the communal garden project for numbers 1 & 3 Queensland Road’s communal garden.  It is hoped that more incentives like this can progress moving forward. 

· Requesting to meet with another RA / sit in another RA meeting so we can manage our expectations & be seen to be wanting to co-operate with Newlon positively
LR to investigate whether this could be organised by Newlon? 

· Arrange a get together for early December and invite Newlon to join.  
LR is looking at arranging a social event in early December.  Please see section in Social – below

· Newlon offer courses to residents
Members of the RA to investigate partaking in these for themselves.  

2. Update from previous meeting – Karshan & Alex

The following action points were agreed at the previous meeting:

Bill has responded on each of these points and his email was circulated at the meeting. Queries further to his responses are in italics below:

a) Water testing answers (health issue for 1 Queensland Road only)
Residents of 1 Queensland Road understand that the insulation of the water pipes in the building is faulty and although Bill provided reassurance that the cold water is safe, would it be possible to have some certification/ proof of water testing from the Head of Building Services. 

b) Extraction systems (fire & safety issue)
The RA realises that the cooker hoods & extraction systems are the responsibility of individual properties. However the query relating to the extraction systems was mainly related to the servicing of the fans and filters / vents in communal areas.  How often are they serviced, and why do they need to be serviced this often?

It has also been queried whether vents / windows can be opened at 10 Queensland Road. 

c) Gardening (at present only for the communal garden at 1 & 3 Queensland Road)
Vivian Buffard met the gardeners recently as she is setting up a community flower bed on the communal terrace (as advertised on the facebook group).  She found out that John O’Conners do visit every 3 weeks but they do not have access to taps on the communal terrace and cannot water the plants.  This is being followed up with Newlon. 

The community garden is to be trialled for a 3 month period.  Newlon are going to provide Vivian with keys to the taps, and also will be helping RE the cost of the plants.  

The green roof at 1 Queensland Road has been confirmed as the responsibility of Arsenal to maintain.  This is to be bought forward with Arsenal. 

d) Cleaning
Claudia has now inspected the condition of the buildings on Queensland Road and felt that the standard of cleaning was acceptable.  

The RA has noticed that in 3 Queensland Road the quality of the floor cleanliness has improved, and also that corner protectors have been put up outside the lifts on all floors.  However there are some, perhaps more reactive maintenance issues (such as damage to the wood frames around doors on the ground floor) that they would like to be investigated further if possible.  Additionally, bar code stickers have been left on the corner protectors. 

It was reported that in 34 Queensland Road the quality of cleaning is still not acceptable – marks on the carpeting from rubbish etc.

It was suggested that LR should get in contact with Claudia and perhaps have a walk around one day also with Wates, so expectations of the quality of repairs & cleaning can be fully understood.  It would also be useful if the RA could be informed of any “big cleaning” / maintenance projects that are upcoming so they are better aware of what is being programmed for the buildings. 

e) Concierge (cost issue)
This is still a concern as a cost, as it is significant and Resident’s cannot see / understand the benefit to the concierge. 

f) To get a process agreed for reporting on repairs from the CRM system (maintenance)
To be sorted with Newlon still

g) To work with someone from Newlon on a quarterly basis to discuss and plan costings and contracts (rather than query them retrospectively). (cost issue)
To be sorted with Newlon and perhaps tie in with attendance at a quarterly meeting? 

There has been a letter about the service charge being delayed.  Laura Roughan offered to call and find out why this is the case, and when we might expect a Service Charge Statement.  Newlon has reported that this is due to IT system problems.  No anticipated date for the SC statement has been provided to date. 

In the future, where possible the RA would like to be better informed about the production of the Service Charge, and would be grateful if Newlon could attend a meeting to discuss the statement once it is confirmed.  

It was agreed that there are 2 key points of concern that the RA would like to ensure are remediated as quickly as possible.  

· Clarity to be provided regarding the potential double charging of services as highlighted in the meeting with Bill Henderson. 
· Details of the new service charge to be provided as soon as possible.

3. Monitoring of Logs to Service Centre

Issues reported to the Newlon Service Centre by the RA.  The next monitoring report from Newlon is due in November:

No logs were provided from the service centre in October.  

The RA would like to remind to all residents to log calls with the service centre and to get a reference number so the RA can follow jobs up more easily in the future.  Calls can be logged via email (repairs@newlon.org.uk) or by calling the service centre.  

4. Other issues raised 


· 1 Queensland Road – The front door panel entry system has not been working for 2 weeks and it supposedly takes 20 days to repair.  It was initially reported on the 4th October. 

Co-Op

1. New delivery times

The co-op have adopted new delivery times at 11pm.  This is causing disturbance on the road.  LR has spoken with the shop – to report

Seems to be something to do with the new car parking restrictions as there is now no loading bay – to report to head office and deal with council 

Vivian Buffard also complained to the store manager last week after a couple of nights of midnight deliveries and together we wrote an email to Co-op HQ which was received well. The store manager was completely on our side and also protesting about having to pay for his staff to stay after hours to receive deliveries. Apparently they should have been arriving at 9pm but were just coming whenever they pleased.  They have now agreed to come earlier, although I still think 9pm is a little late, especially with sleeping children living above/opposite. Ideally they would come in the middle of the day but apparently they've been issued a few parking tickets so the co-op transport team avoid the day time.

The RA would be grateful if residents affected by the delivery times could call The Co-op head office so that the problem is highlighted a key issue at this location.  Telephone number is: 0161 834 1212.  If you are given a reference number please email queenslandroadresidents@gmail.com

The Co-op has confirmed that all deliveries should be between 7am and 9pm and where they are not between these times it should be reported. 

2. Cleanliness of the outside

Appears to be slipping particularly post match days.  AF to contact 

Neighbourhood Watch 

Vivian Buffard has set up a new email address for the Queensland Road NHW following the advice from our police contact, so have replaced ASB with NHW: queenslandroadnhw@gmail.com.

Haitiam, the local police officer and our contact sent me a template letter to circulate to all residents to invite them to join the initiative. I've filled in the blanks and sent to Judith to circulate which should happen this week. He recommends a minute 10 residents to kick things off.  So far only one resident has joined and the RA has agreed to help out by holding these meetings at the same time as our current RA meetings (4 meetings a year min), instead of having to arrange separate ones?

There is a local policing/safer neighbourhood’s team Street Briefing planned for THIS Saturday (8 October), between 4 and 5pm. They will literally just be standing there for an hour to discuss all things crime-related in our local area for anyone who cares to listen. I will try and stay with them for the whole time so I can get a sense of resident's concerns

Please note that the NHW is for CRIME only.

There is an antisocial behaviour reporting line with Newlon. However it is advised that the block where this is coming from is identified before reporting. 

Arsenal

Karshan met John Beattie from Arsenal on 20th September.  The following was raised:


a) Match days
There are reports logged by Marshalls from each match which will now be sent to the RA for info.  

b) Match day complaints / problems
There is a security manager’s office next to the entrance to the car park on Queensland Road.  (to the east of 3 Queensland Road). If there are any match day complaints (such as coaches being left on mid match) please report to the office whilst the match is on.  The security manager is called Paul. 

c) Coaches
It was noted that coaches require 10 minutes to “cool down/ warm up before and after driving, (for function) so they should only be on for these small period of time before and after matches.  This is why they are not always switched off straight away. 

d) Staff smoking outside the residential buildings
There is now a staff smoking area within the Stadium complex so this should not be an issue. 

e) Cleaning of the street post matches
There is a sweep team for match days provided by the Council

f) Waste management
This is monitored by the match day Marshalls

g) Coach parking elsewhere
There is now car parking by the Sobell Centre which is starting to be used more often and takes away from parking on Queensland Road

h) The Hub is yet to engage with children living on Queensland Road.  
Arsenal can see that this could be tied in with neighbourhood watch.  They believe they are engaging more with families on the street and would like to work with the RA to improve this. 

i) Skateboarding
The area around the stadium forms part of the public realm on non- match days.  Arsenal has put metal studs up on concrete boxes by the statues and on the dies of the ramp, although some residents feel this is not an adequate deterrent as they are still disturbed by skateboarding. 

j) Noise nuisance from the Hub Astro Turf
Arsenal have engaged with Keir who claim they built the property to the required standard, although no certificate has been provided.  Arsenal are requesting proof and are proceeding with this as a potential legal matter.  

k) “Green roof” unsightly area on the roof above the Arsenal Hub.
Still ongoing

Islington Council

Not discussed at this meeting due to time constraints – to review in November. 

Highbury Ward Partnership

The RA reviewed the draft minutes of this meeting and is keen to attend the next meeting. 

Key points are:

The main issue for Queensland Road was related to noise from flats onto the back gardens on Bryantwood Road.  

The ASB team from the council only carry out patrols at 5pm and they are hoping to change the hours and provide a better service moving forward 

It was reposted that the Highbury West Ward is one of the safest parts of the Borough to live in.

Engagement with Community and Social

1. Facebook groups – Queensland Road

Still trying to get admin access to the group but making progress. 

2. Posters

Lizzie and Natalie need to meet and sort this.  

RA Info poster to include:
Facebook Group once sorted
Email address for the RA
Logo of RA which was previously designed by Natalie. 

Neighbourhood Watch poster to include
Contact details
What the watch is for
Email address for the watch
Police details etc.
Logo of RA which was previously designed by Natalie. 

Minutes – to be poster shortened version of minutes included.  Also to post PDF doc on Facebook group.  To trial after the October meeting when Lizzie is back. 

Logo of RA which was previously designed by Natalie. 

Repairs poster – reminding residents that it is important to report repairs and that it is now being monitored by the RA
Logo of RA which was previously designed by Natalie. 

3. RA social event / resident engagement

The RA wants to engage more and get more General Members and residents involved with their work as a community

Lizzie is to investigate holding a joint event for all Newlon Residents at the Hub.  Likely on a Sunday evening at 5pm – 7pm so that all residents and children can come along.  Potentially the first weekend of November if at all possible.

Hoping to get access to the Hub and the Astro pitches so that children can run around and to engage with the Benwell Road Co-op – perhaps raising money for the British Red Cross who they raise money for generally.  

It is also hoped that Newlon will be able to attend in an informal capacity if at all possible / appropriate from their perspective.  

4. Other issues still to pursue in the future (the posters and communications prioritised first)

· Resident Liaison Officers
· Estate Management Team

Any Other Business

1. Eon –Vivian raised that she has gone to the Energy Ombudsman as EON have tried to raise the tariff.  This was still being processed, although limited input received from Newlon. 
2. Meeting Agenda – There is concern among general members that the Service Charge is taking over the beginning of meetings and it was suggested that the format is changed to cover priorities in a different order at the next meeting to keep to time better. 
3. [bookmark: _GoBack]Invitations to attend the RA meetings – There have been several queries from residents about the RA and it was agreed that they can be invited to meetings if they request, then they can decide whether they would like to be involved as a general member.  

Next Meeting
This will be on Tuesday 1 November at 7.30pm at the Hub
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